
February 19, 2008  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 
Chairman Steve Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Glen Leitch. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker 
and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the 
meeting. 
Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 

 
PAYROLL 
The February 13, 2008 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $45,191.61 

Road & Bridge 12,094.98 

Election 1,189.77 

Appraiser 3,884.00 

Noxious Weed 1,155.14 

JCAB 5,907.83 

Diversion 396.00 

JJ Prevention 1,140.34 

ACC 5,047.29 

CC123 1,857.11 

Services for Elderly 2,730.71 

Solid Waste 2,719.23 

Court Trustee 7,085.86 

Special MVT 976 206.10 

Special MVT 978 984.00 

Employee Ben FICA 5,069.00 

Employee Ben KPERS 3,948.97 

State Unemploy/Work Comp -285.25 
Insurance -2,823.25 
TOTAL $97,499.44 

 
SHERIFF 
Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported that he had received a conditional job offer from the State of Kansas 
Fire Marshall’s office. Shoemaker is seriously considering the offer and would be investigating fires in a 
six county district, which would include Brown County. Shoemaker has been Brown County Sheriff for 
almost 12 years.  
Shoemaker has ordered a Dodge Charger patrol car and he is looking into purchasing a patrol pickup.  
 
COUNTY ATTORNEY 
County Attorney Kevin Hill presented a letter for signatures to the Kansas State Historical Society in 
regards to replacing the Brown County Courthouse windows.  
 
TAX CHANGE ORDER 
Tax change order #07-90 was approved and signed. 
 
FIXED ASSETS REPORT 
The 2007 Fixed Asset Report was reviewed and signed. 
 
MINUTES 



Motion by Glen Leitch to approve the February 11, 2008 minutes.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Motion by Glen Leitch to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 
10:36 a.m. The next meeting will be held Monday February 25, 2008 
  


